
vegetable that you don't eat!  
As part of Fruit & Veg Month 2020, Healthy Kids Association 
has created a competition for students. To promote the 
theme of ‘Planet Fruit & Veg!’ students are asked to plan their 
future fruit and veg patch. There are seven (7) great prize 
packs up for grabs to help the winners begin their own fruit 
and vegie patch journey!  Each pack includes a vegie patch kit, 
8 piece gardening tool set, gardening gloves and some seeds. 
If you are interested in entering, please see Mrs Beencke for 
an entry form.  Entries will need to be handed in to Mrs 
Beencke by Wednesday 23 September.  
 
FATHER’S DAY STALL - 
The P&C and the school will hold the annual Father’s Day Stall 
tomorrow.   
Thank you to Marika Skinner for persisting and organising this 
event during these challenging times.  The Stall will be 
manned by our senior students.  I know parents are sorry to 
once again miss out on these opportunities, but it will be a 
great day for the children. 
If you do not want your child to purchase a gift, please advise 
your class teacher. 
Don’t forget to send money for gifts or preferably pay online. 
 
KISS & DROP - 
Thank you to parents and caregivers who are assisting the 
teachers at the Kiss and Drop Zone, particularly in Cawthorne 
Street.  Mrs Gates has asked me to thank you all for adjusting 
car seats and parking close to the kerb.   
Below is the timetable for departures:- 
The 2.50pm slot is not well supported.  Parents are arriving 
well after 3.00pm for the 2.50pm pickup. 
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DAFFODIL DAY - 
Daffodil Day was a huge success.  Thank you Hornsby 
North School Community.  We raised $2,500 for Cancer 
research and care.  Our best result yet!  Special thanks to 
Mrs Jeffrey for her organization and to the many teachers 
who assisted with the arrangement of daffodils into 
bunches and the collection of money. 
The pictures below depict the happiness and joy the 
activity brought to the school, as the children shared their 
purchases with each other and their teachers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FRUIT & VEGETABLE MONTH - 
The last month of Term 3 is Fruit and Veg Month! This 
year’s focus is on students exploring the world of fruit and 
vegetables through the lens of sustainability.  We need to 
make sure that we take better care of ourselves and the 
planet.  Eating more fruit and vegetables that are in season 
and not wasting fresh food is a couple of steps that 
everyone can do!  Have a think about how much fruit and 
vegetables you are eating each day? Could you add in 
anymore? Challenge yourself and try a new fruit and 



P & C News -  
Please join us on Facebook to keep up-to-date on all 
matters P&C.  Simply search for Hornsby North Public 
School P&C Association on Facebook and Like us to join. 
 
CANTEEN NEWS - 
The Canteen has re-opened online only for recess & lunch, 
using Munch Monitor.   
Sushi Day Change:- 
Sushi is available at the Canteen on Mondays, Thursdays 
and Fridays only. 
Vicki Stubbings, Canteen Manager. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP - 
Online ordering only.  Please email Tanya Manwaring at 
hnpsuniforms@gmail.com.  This method will continue 
indefinitely. 
Orders can be collected from the Office or sent to the 
classroom. 
 
BAND NEWS - 
If you have any questions please feel free to email me via 
hnpsband@gmail.com 
Thank you, Gavin Hunter, Band Committee President. 
 
SCHOOL BANKING NEWS - 
No School Banking until further notice. 
 

Community News - 
 
 

FEES FOR EXTERNAL PROVIDERS - 
There is still a large amount of fees outstanding  for Life 
Education, Gymnastics and Interrelate. 
If you have not paid for these activities, prompt payment 
would be appreciated. 
A reminder letter will be sent home next week. 
 
 

Maree Sumpton                                                                  
Principal 

 
Coming Events - 
Thursday 3 September Father’s Day Stall. 
Sunday 6 September Father’s Day. 
Monday 7 September P&C Zoom Meeting 7.30pm. 
Tuesday 8 September Yrs 3 & 4 Gymnastics. 
Wednesday 9 September Year 5 Interrelate. 
Tuesday 15 September Yrs 3 & 4 Gymnastics. 
Wednes. 16 September Year 5 Interrelate. 
Tuesday 22 September French Crepe Day Years 4-6. 
Wednes. 23 September Year 5 Interrelate / Year 1 Pirate 
   Day. 
Thursday 24 September Honour Assembly. 
Friday 25 September Bronze Medal Assembly. 
 

From the Classroom - 
SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS - 
Term 3, Week 6: 
Misha, Dulya x 3, Claire, Brendan, Sean, Jason, Luke, 
Rachel, Hayley, Eloise, Amity, Alpha, Vasilisa, Skylar, Selina, 
Liam, Caleb, Marcus, William J-B., Jennifer, Alice, Amelia, 
Dominik, Hannah, Oliver, Jedidiah, Talia, Alexandra, Nikita, 
Harrison, Kaiden, Ethan, Richard, Aaron, Elina, Queenie, 
Ivana, Jeremy, Anshu, William L., Stefanie, Aneesh, 
Angelica, Dylan, Angus, Trinity, Iain, Isla, Siri, Suhani, Leo, 
Nirav, Andy, Pippa, James Y., Nandika, Daian, Jiwon, Nora, 
Keon, Zachary, Marissa, Aaleyah, Zoey x 2, Isla, Avy, Jasper, 
Charlotte, Madeline, Olivia, Luting, Kiana, William W., 
Lottie, Heyi, James L., Neel, Nathan, Joseph, Lily, Mabon, 
Chelsea, Kai, Brian, Jason, Rose, Dominic, Harit, Adam, 
Harnita, Audrey, Ivy & Joe. 
 
LIBRARY NEWS - 
Scholastic Bookclub: 
Issue 6 of Bookclub is due this Friday, 4 September.  Please 
place your orders online by midnight.  Thank you for all the 
orders placed through Scholastic as the School earns points 
that are put towards literature for classroom programs. 
Mrs Nicklin. 
 
PSSA COMPETITION - 
The Hornsby Zone PSSA program will continue this Friday, 
as Round 3 gets underway! 
Last week, some very entertaining games were played with 
students from Warrawee P.S.  The boys are enjoying their 
football which is pleasing to see! 
This week we travel to Montview Oval to play games 
with Mt Colah P.S.  I am sure everyone is again looking 
forward to another fun afternoon of football!   
Thank you, Chad Lawrence. 
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